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MEETING NOTICE: Date . . 
Time . . 
Place .

. . Wednesday January 10, 1968 

. . 8:00 p.m.

. . Western Federal Savings Bldg., (Lower level meeting room), 
17th and California Sts., Denver

Herb’s program is entitledOur program will be presented by Herb O'Hanlon.
"Nostalgia Unlimited", will include "remnants of Steam and electric transit; 
also canals prior to 1850".

PROGRAM NOTES:

The nominating committee nominated the 1967 officers for re-election to their 
respective offices for 1968. Members attending the meeting were given the oppor­
tunity TO MAKE NOMINATIONS FROM THE FLOOR, AND WRITE-IN SPACES WERE PROVIDED ON THE

ballots. Following an absence of floor nominations, a motion was made and passed, declaring
THE OFFICERS ELECTED. THREE DIRECTORS WERE ELECTED TO REPLACE THOSE WHOSE TERMS EXPIRED IN
December. Named to serve two-year terms on the board: Stuart Anderson, Ed Haley, and Bryant 
McFadden.

ELECTION

RESULTS

* * * * * * * *

1968 POCKET CALENDARS The Club's 1968 pocket calendars are enclosed, this one bearing a photo
of Rio Grande Southern "Galloping Goose" No. 4 on Lizard Head Pass, 
Colorado in July of 1946. This picture, by Dick Kindis, was taken on a

ENCLOSED

Club excursion.
44 * -X- * * * **

DUES ARE NOW DUE A check in the mail now will take care of your 1968 membership in the Club.
Why not send it off right now while you're thinking of it. Again this year, 

we are able to hold our dues schedule at the same level for this year; $3.00 for Colorado resi­
dents, AND ONLY $2.00 FOR OUT“OF~STATE MEMBERS. If YOU HAVEN'T ALREADY SENT YOURS IN, We'll 
BE LOOKING FOR A CHECK SOON.

*********

Our annual dinner was held December 9, 1967 at the Hyatt House, in Denver. It was a 
MOST ENJOYABLE EVENING. The DRAWING FOR "RAILS ArOUND GOLD H|Ll" WAS WON BY Mr. CHARLES
Renfro. Dick Kinoig donated a copy of "Rails to the High Country", and the drawing

FOR THIS BOOK WAS WON BY Mr. HORACE SMITH. ALTHOUGH MOST OF THOSE ATTENDING THE DINNER WERE FROM
the Denver area, we had members and guests attending from Colorado Springs, Colorado and from 
Cheyenne, Wyoming. The person who had come the greatest distance to attend, however, was Mr. W.
M, Moedinger, of Lancaster, Pa., who gave us a report on operations of the ex-G.W. 90 which is 
now in Pennsylvania.

ANNUAL

DINNER

********



-2-
Defp snows tied up the Santa Fe main |_ine between Williams Junction and Winslow, 
Arizona, the week of December 17th, resulting in a few unusual operations, Santa 
Fe Conductor Ronald Welch, who is a c|_ub member, advises us that there were 82

INCHES OF SNOW AT FLAGSTAFF, ARIZONA, REQUIRING THE USE OF A ROTARY SNOWPLOW. THE PLOW, WHICH 
WAS PAINTED ROYAL RLUE AND YELLOW SIMILAR TO SANTA Fp FREIGHT UNITS, WAS BROUGHT OVER FROM
LaJunta, Colorado, and this was the first time it HAp been used in snow-fighting service.

Some minor oerai liv)ENTs in the blockaded area added to the troubles of opening the line, and in 
addition parts of the MICROWAVE communication system! ceased to operate. Radio communications 
WERE yiED IN the EMERGENCY AR(JA§,

A FEW PASSiNOER TRAINS WERE DETOURED VIA TyCSON AND YUMA OVER THE SOUTHERN PACIFIC, AND TWO TRAINS 
IN EACH DIRECTION WENT THROUSH DENVER, QN DECEMBER 20TH, THE WESTBOUND "SuPER CHIEF’" AND "El
Capitan" left Denver over the Union Pacific as extras 27L and 45C, departing from the Union Depot
AT 3:12 P.M. AND 4:02 p.M., RESPECTIVELY, THEIR EASTBOUNO COUNTERPARTS ARRIVED EARLY IN THE MORN­
ING ON THE 21ST, j-jAVING COME OVER THE U.P. FROM BaRSTOW. EXTRA 45 ARRIVED AT 5:35 A,m. „ AND EXTRA 
29L PULLED IN TEN MINUTES LATER, AND THEY WERE SOON ON THE WAY TO La JUNTA OVER THEIR OWN TRACKS. 
As FAR AS IS KNOWN, NO FREIGHT TRAINS WERE DETOURED; THEY WERE HELD IN GaLLUP AND BELEN YARDS OR 
AT SIDINGS ALONG JHE LINE UNTIL TRAFFIC BEGAN MOVING AT A NORMAL PACE.

Another stranger qn U.P, tracks was D&RGW extra 5761, which ran from Denver to Salt Lake City on 
December 22nd, when the westbound "California Zephyr1' was detoured because of a freight train 
wreck in western Colorado. The eastbound Zephyr was not detoured.

SNOW ON THE 

SANTA FE

* *•**■#■*■•*

Milt Fick is beginning to draw up plans fob a 1"-scale live-steam Moffat Road 2-6-6-0 
Mallet and is looking for drawings of the original engines. If any member has any such 
information hf may contact Milt at his homr.

Harry Root, who builds a new live-steamer each year, is now well along on a i"-scale model of UP 
844. The chassis and machinery are just about complete at this date.
John Hill has completed a new i"-scale track layout in his backyard at 480 Garland in Lakewood. 
Whenever it quits snowing, John will try it out.

LIVE
STEAM

* * * * *
We note with some amusement an advertisement in a publication called "The Antique Trader", 
in which a Santa Rosa, California, dealer offers a mint copy of Carry's "Colorado Midland" 
for $85.00, If you do not already have a copy of this fine book, it is still available 

from the Rocky Mountain Rai|-Road Club, 2561 South Cook St., Denver, Colo., 80210, for a mere 
$14.00 A copy. At last count, there WERE SOME 400 copies still available, so there is still 
TIME TO SECURE ONE AT THE REGULAR L!ST PRICE. In THE SAME LIST, CaFKy's "RAILS ArOUND GOLD
Hill" also appears to be overpriced, with a $150.00 tag on this one; while they are no longer 
available from the club, this is certainly more than most dealers charge for a copy.

RARE
BOOK

•a-*-##*-*** *

RIO GRANDE Some members have inquired about the proposed abandonment of the D&RGW narrow gauge 
fine between Antonito and Durango, ANp between Carbon Junction and Farmington. 
According to "The California Southern Express," published at Colton, California by 

the California Southern Railroad Museum, there are at least two groups who plan to fight the abandon­
ment. One is "The Colorado-New Mexico Better Transportation Committee," which opposes removal of 
the lines partly on the basis that they need better freight service. Another is the "Rio Grande 
& San Juan Railway," organized by Thomas T. Hinman, which was discussed in our newsletter last 
April. This organization intends to refile their application with the I.C.C., in an attempt to 
secure track and trackage rights necessary to operate summer passenger trains between Alamosa and 
Chama. They plan to purchase three or four of the brst remaining 480 and 490 series engines for
PASSENGER OPERATIONS WITH CARS PURCHASED IN MEXICO ARD REBUILT WITH NEW SEATS AND INTERIOR 
FITTINGS. We HAVE NO FURTHER INFORMATION ON THIS SITUATION AT PRESENT.

NARROW GAUGE

*********
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